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T H E  M O S T  H O L Y  B O D Y  A N D  B L O O D  O F  C H R I S T  

Website: tagparish.com.au 

Facebook: /nazarethcatholicparish 

Email: grovedale@cam.org.au  

Rosters available here 

Regular Weekly  Mass 
 

 Find us online 

 Stewardship 

First collection—helps with all the 
costs related to running our parish— 
pastoral programs, wages, loan 
repayments, utilities, liturgy expenses 
etc. 
Second collection—supports our 
parish priest and retired priests of the 
Archdiocese. 
 

Tap n Go 
Now available in the entrance of each 
Church, contributions go towards the 
first collection.  

Nazareth Parish acknowledges the Wadawurrung people who 
are the traditional custodians of this land and we pay respect to 

the Elders past and present and emerging. 

Nazareth Parish is committed to the safety,  
wellbeing and dignity of all children,  
young people and vulnerable adults. 

FIRST HOLY EUCHARIST CELEBRATIONS 

Happy Feast day to all. First Eucharist celebrations are often deeply 
personal and spiritually significant moments for individuals and their 
families within the Catholic faith. The Feast of the Body and Blood of 
Christ, also known as Corpus Christi, is a particularly fitting time to 
celebrate this sacrament, as it honours the institution of the Eucharist by 
Jesus at the Last Supper. It’s a beautiful reminder of the central roles the 
Eucharist plays in our life, symbolising the nourishment of our faith and 
the connection to the divine.  
 
FRAN BELLVILLE 

Fran is a much loved member of the Nazareth parish Leadership Team 
and a regular in the Nazareth Church community. After moving to the 
area with her late husband some years ago, Fran and Denis called 
Grovedale home. Due to a change in her circumstances it is now time for 
Fran to move back to be close to her family. We thank Fran for all that 
she has contributed to our parish in her time here and wish her all the 
very best of luck in the future.   

 
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL, WINTER APPEAL 
St. Vincent de Paul, Winter Appeal will be held at Masses on Sunday 9th 
June. There will be a leaving cash collection. Warm clothing, blankets & 
non perishable food can also be donated. If you prefer to donate online 
please use the following: 
Account Name: SVDP SC Gift Fund 
BSB: 063000       ACC: 10607556 
Ref: Winter Appeals Account Grovedale (208) or Torquay(206)  
Name: SVDP SC Gift Fund 
For further information about the appeal and to read ‘Luke’s story’ click 
here > Vinnies Winter Appeal - St Vincent de Paul Society  

 

Rosary: 
Wednesday 9am                              
St Therese Church, Torquay 
Weekday Mass: 
Wednesday 9.30am  
St Therese Church, Torquay 
Thursday 9.30am 
Nazareth Church, Grovedale 
Weekend Mass: 
Saturday Vigil 6.00pm                    
St Christopher’s Church, Anglesea 
Sunday 8.45am       
St Therese Church, Torquay                
Sunday 10.30am                                   
Nazareth Church, Grovedale 
Next Monthly Mass  
Sunday 16th June 9am  
Iona College, Charlemont 
3rd Sunday of each month 
Reconciliation: 
After Mass during the week or by 
appointment 

Vinnies Winter 
Appeal 

Read Luke’s story here and see 
how your contribution to this 
year’s St Vincent de Paul Society 
can make a difference.  

https://tagparish.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/nazarethcatholicparish
mailto:grovedale@cam.org.au?subject=Online%20Enquiry
https://tagparish.com.au/rosters/
https://donate.vinnies.org.au/appeals-vic/winter-appeal-vic
https://donate.vinnies.org.au/winter-appeal?_gl=1*pksinv*_ga*MTUwNDgxOTU5NS4xNjg3OTA4Nzk2*_ga_4WJFRQWL31*MTcxNzEyMDQyMC40LjEuMTcxNzEyMDY2NS4yNS4wLjA.&_ga=2.177636901.1446580347.1717120421-1504819595.1687908796&_gac=1.192022360.1717120421.CjwKCAjwx-CyBhAqEi


PRAYING WITH POPE FRANICS 
FOR THE FORMATION OF MEN AND WOMEN 

RELIGIOUS, AND SEMINARIANS  
Let us pray that men and women religious, 

and seminarians, grow in their own 
vocational journey through human, 
pastoral, spiritual and community 

formation, that leads them to be credible 
witnesses of the Gospel.  

CHAPEL OPEN 
Chapel access will be in  

line with the office  
hours, 9am to 3pm  
Tuesday to Friday. 

 
 

 

HOME VISITS 
If there are any parishioners who are sick or 

housebound and would like to receive 
communions and home visits. Please contact 

the Parish Office 9412 8444  

COMBINED CHURCHES ~ ST CHRISTOPHER’S CHURCH  

St Christopher's Catholic Church, on behalf of the Anglesea Association of Christian Churches, is hosting the 
Anglican, Baptist and Uniting congregations at our Saturday evening Mass on 29th June 2024 at 6pm.  Please 
come along and share our common faith and belief at our Eucharistic celebration. A light meal will be 
available to share afterwards in our church community room.  
We look forward to seeing you. 

 

MARY GLOWREY UPDATE 
The planning for Mary Glowrey Catholic Primary School, Mount 
Dunned, scheduled to open in 2026, is well underway. The process 
to find the foundation principal will begin in the coming months as 
the school site, off Feehans Rd, will begin to take shape.  

 

FR LINH IS WALKING A CAMINO 

It’s hard to believe that winter has arrived! I am conscious this is 

my fifteenth and last winter as Parish Priest of this wonderful Parish. Some parishioners are aware that I have 

been preparing for my Camino Francés walk, which will begin in early July. This pilgrimage will be for me a 

retreat as it would give me the opportunity to reflect, pray and think as I prepare for my St Albans Parish 

appointment. I feel a little apprehensive but am really excited, knowing that I will be walking in the footsteps 

of so many pilgrims before me since ancient times. I am really looking forward to the experience and will no 

doubt have many stories to share with you all.  

TAP N GO 
Each of our 3 Churches has a Tap n Go terminal set up in the foyer of the Church. 
These have helped increase the financial support for our Parish. They are quick and 
easy to use and provide an alternative method to make a contribution to the Parish 
collection. This method of contribution has been extremely well received, thank you. 



T H E  M O S T  H O L Y  B O D Y  A N D  B L O O D  O F  C H R I S T  

First Reading  Exodus 24:3-8 
This is the blood of the Covenant that the 
Lord has made with you. 
Moses went and told the people all the 
commands of the Lord and all the ordinances. 
In answer, all the people said with one voice, 
‘We will observe all the commands that the 
Lord has decreed.’ Moses put all the 
commands of the Lord into writing, and early 
next morning he built an altar at the foot of the 
mountain, with twelve standing-stones for the 
twelve tribes of Israel. Then he directed certain 
young Israelites to offer holocausts and to 
immolate bullocks to the Lord as communion 
sacrifices. Half of the blood Moses took up and 
put into basins, the other half he cast on the 
altar. And taking the Book of the Covenant he 
read it to the listening people, and they said, 
‘We will observe all that the Lord has decreed; 
we will obey.’ Then Moses took the blood and 
cast it towards the people. ‘This’ he said ‘is the 
blood of the Covenant that the Lord has made 
with you, containing all these rules.’ 

Responsorial Psalm  

Ps 115:12-13. 15-18. R. v.13 
(R.) I will take the cup of salvation, 
and call on the name of the Lord. 

or 

(R.) Alleluia! 

1. How can I repay the Lord  
for his goodness to me? 
The cup of salvation I will raise; 
I will call on the Lord’s name. (R.) 

2. O precious in the eyes of the Lord  
is the death of his faithful. 
Your servant, Lord, your servant am I; 
you have loosened my bonds. (R.) 

3. A thanksgiving sacrifice I make:  
I will call on the Lord’s name. 
My vows to the Lord I will fulfil 
before all his people. (R.) 

Second Reading  Hebrews 9:11-15 
The blood of Christ will purify our inner 
selves. 
Now Christ has come, as the high priest of all 
the blessings which were to come. He has 
passed through the greater, the more perfect 
tent, which is better than one made by men’s 
hands because it is not of this created order; 
and he has entered the sanctuary once and for 
all, taking with him not the blood of goats and 
bull calves, but his own blood, having won an 
eternal redemption for us. The blood of goats 

 

REFLECTION by Nick Brodie 

Pope Francis points that at the Last Supper 
Jesus ‘breaks himself apart’. In doing so, the 
Pope suggests, Jesus shows his followers ‘that 
the aim of life lies in self-giving.’ 

The Pope reminds us that ‘we find the 
greatness of God in a piece of Bread, in a 
fragility that overflows with love, that overflows 
with sharing.’ In the fragility of the Eucharist, 
the Pope adds, we find ‘the strength of the love 
that becomes small so it can be welcomed 
and not feared.’ 

The Pope also highlights how the Eucharist 
reveals ‘the strength to love those who made 
mistakes.’ It was on the night he was betrayed, 
with Judas at the table, that Jesus ‘responds to 
Judas’ “no” with the “yes” of mercy.’ 

‘When we receive the Eucharist,’ the Pope 
explains, ‘Jesus does the same with us: he 
knows us; he knows we are sinners; and he 
knows we make many mistakes, but he does 
not give up on joining his life to ours. He knows 
that we need it, because the Eucharist is not 
the reward of saints, no, it is the Bread of 
sinners.’ 

‘The Eucharist,’ the Pope says, ‘is not a prize 
for the perfect but a powerful medicine and 
nourishment for the weak.’ That being the 
case, this Sunday we might do well to ask 
ourselves what situation or person we are 
being strengthened to help. 

and bulls and the ashes of a heifer are 
sprinkled on those who have incurred 
defilement and they restore the holiness of 
their outward lives; how much more effectively 
the blood of Christ, who offered himself as the 
perfect sacrifice to God through the eternal 
Spirit, can purify our inner self from dead 
actions so that we do our service to the living 
God. 
He brings a new covenant, as the mediator, 
only so that the people who were called to an 
eternal inheritance may actually receive what 
was promised: his death took place to cancel 
the sins that infringed the earlier covenant. 

Gospel Acclamation John 6:51-52 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
I am the living bread from heaven, says the  
Lord; 
whoever eats this bread will live for ever. 
Alleluia! 

Gospel  Mark 14:12-16, 22-26 
This is my body. This is my blood. 
On the first day of Unleavened Bread, when 
the Passover lamb was sacrificed, his disciples 
said to Jesus, ‘Where do you want us to go and 
make the preparations for you to eat the 
passover?’ So he sent two of his disciples, 
saying to them, ‘Go into the city and you will 
meet a man carrying a pitcher of water. Follow 
him, and say to the owner of the house which 
he enters, “The Master says: Where is my 
dining room in which I can eat the passover 
with my disciples?” He will show you a large 
upper room furnished with couches, all 
prepared. Make the preparations for us there.’ 
The disciples set out and went to the city and 
found everything as he had told them, and 
prepared the Passover. 
And as they were eating he took some bread, 
and when he had said the blessing he broke it 
and gave it to them. ‘Take it,’ he said ‘this is my 
body.’ Then he took a cup, and when he had 
returned thanks he gave it to them, and all 
drank from it, and he said to them, ‘This is my 
blood, the blood of the covenant, which is to 
be poured out for many. I tell you solemnly, I 
shall not drink any more wine until the day I 
drink the new wine in the kingdom of God.’ 
After psalms had been sung they left for the 
Mount of Olives. 

PRAYING FOR THOSE WHO HAVE DIED 
Recent deaths:  Giorgina Rebula 
Anniversaries who are at this time: Maria Arcè 
 
PRAYING FOR THE SICK IN OUR COMMUNITY 
Our thoughts are with those who are unwell at this time. 
Please submit a consent form to have a loved one prayed for.  

© The scriptural quotations are taken from the Jerusalem Bible, published and copyright 1966, 1967 and 1968 by Darton Longman and 
Todd Ltd and Doubleday & Co Inc, and used by permission of the publishers.  
 
The English translation of the Psalm Responses, the Alleluia and Gospel Verses, and the Lenten Gospel Acclamations, and the Titles, 
Summaries, and Conclusion of the Readings, from the Lectionary for Mass © 1997, 1981, 1968, International Committee on English in 
the Liturgy, Inc. All rights reserved. 



Parish Priest   
Fr Linh Tran: linh.tran@cam.org.au  
Parish Staff: 
Tracy Ford: tracy.ford@cam.org.au 
Brian McMahon brian.mcmahon@cam.org.au  
 grovedale.liturgy@cam.org.au 
 
Nazareth Parish Leadership Team 
leadershipteam.grovedale@cam.org.au 
Greg Carty  Natalie Egerton 
Denise Arnel  Josh McElgunn  
Brian Keane  Rosemary Malone 
Tracy Ford  Paul Daffey 
Paul Egan  Rosemary Featherston 
Fr Linh Tran   
 
Nazareth Safeguarding Committee 
Marg Mahoney  —Chair person 
Rosa Rebula   —Grovedale 
Rosemary Malone  —Torquay 
Fran Findlay   —Anglesea 
 
Parish Office 
43a Surfcoast Highway, Torquay Vic 3228 
Phone: 9412 8444  
Email: grovedale@cam.org.au 
 
Parish Presbytery  
72 Marine Drive, Torquay Vic 3228 
Ph:  9412 8443 
If you have an urgent pastoral need, you are able to 
contact Fr Linh at the Presbytery on 9412 8443 
 
 

Our Parish Schools: 
Nazareth Catholic Primary School 
Griffith Street, Grovedale 3216                                                                                
Principal: Reuben Johnson Phone: 5243 0502  
 

St Therese Catholic Primary School 
Grossmans Rd, Torquay 3228                                                                            
Principal: Josh McElgunn Phone: 5261 4246  
 

Lisieux Catholic Primary School  
South Beach Rd, Torquay 3228                                                                                          
Principal: Susan Ryan  Phone: 9089 6614 
 

St Catherine of Siena Catholic Primary School 
125 Warralily Boulevard, Armstrong Creek 3217.                          
Principal: Donna Bryce   Phone: 5264 5934 
 

Iona College 
242 Horseshoe Bend Rd, Charlemont 3217 
Principal: Damian McKew Phone: 5229 0009 
 
Home Visits / Communion at Home 
Anglesea:  Liz Clark 5263 1812 
Grovedale: Jill Healy 5241 4070 
Torquay: Annie Byrne-Phillips 0409 516 907 
 
Bulletin Notices 
Please have them to the Office by Wednesday evenings. 
Email: grovedale@cam.org.au  
Postal: 43a Surfcoast Highway, Torquay Vic 3228 
Office Hours 
Our hours are:- Tuesday - Friday, 9:00 am - 3:00 pm. 
Outside of these hours, please leave a message and one 
of the staff will contact you when they are next in the 
office. 
Office Closed on Public Holidays 

Would you like to advertise your 
business here? Please reach out 

to the Parish Office to discuss  
03 9412 8444 

https://tagparish.com.au/Portals/4/NPLT%20Members%20May%202022_1.pdf
https://www.nsgrovedale.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.sttorquay.catholic.edu.au/
https://lisieux.catholic.edu.au/
https://stcatherine.catholic.edu.au/
https://iona.vic.edu.au/

